Bidding specifications for Fencing at the El Dorado Springs Library Branch

The Cedar County Library District is seeking bids to install a 4 ft tall chain link fence at the El Dorado
Springs branch located at 808 S. Main Street in El Dorado Springs, MO. The installation is on top of a
retaining wall on the West side of the parking lot. The length is approximately 120 feet long. There is an
existing wood fence that will be removed. The winning bidder will supply all materials and labor.

Sealed bids will be accepted until 12 noon on August 27, 2025. They will be opened by the board at the
regular board meeting on Thursday, August 28™ beginning at 9:30 am at the Geneva Sharp Branch of the
Cedar County Library in Stockton, MO. All bidders are invited, but not required, to attend.

Parties interested in can inspect the site at any time. If there are questions, please contact Shannon
Snow at 417-276-9982. Please return sealed bids to Cedar County Library District, 717 East Street,
Stockton, MO 65785 or 808 South Main Street, El Dorado Springs, MO 64744.

The winning bidder can install the fence at any time, as we can block off that area of the parking lot to
allow you to work. This job requires completion by October 31, 2025 or sooner, weather permitting.

Sealed bids may be received by mail or delivery only. No negotiation will be allowed as to bid amount
after submission, unless such options are clearly spelled out in the bid document. Occasionally, bid
documents may contain deducts for options that the vendor feels would provide a superior product for
less cost. The library reserves the right to negotiate such changes with the submitting vendor, or other
vendors if that would result in savings. The library reserves the right to use cooperative purchasing
agreements or listed advertisements for purchases if that results in a lower cost, even if these sources
do not respond to the library’s bid notices.

Although price shall normally be a major consideration in all purchases, the library reserves the right to
take such factors as durability, timeliness, availability and operating cost into consideration when
awarding a bid. Low bidders may be rejected where serious reservations about the quality or suitability
of items or services exist. The library reserves the right to waive minor irregularities in submitted bids,
or to waive normal bidding procedures in an emergency when it is in its best interest to do so.

If you have any questions, please call 417-276-9982 and ask for Shannon Snow, Library Co-Director.



